
CONTOOCOOK VALLEY SCHOOL DISTRICT 

 

Notice of Public Hearing 

 

Tuesday, November 15, 2022 

7:10 p.m. 
 

SAU #1 

106 Hancock Road 

Peterborough, NH  03458 

In accordance with RSA 198:20-c,II, a public hearing will be held by the Contoocook Valley School 

Board for the purpose of expending funds from the ConVal Building Capital Reserve Fund for the 

2022-2023 fiscal year to conduct an engineering study of the ConVal High School parking lot. 

Minutes 

Janine Lesser opened the Public Hearing at 7:10 p.m.   

Janine shared that this Public Hearing is for the purpose of expending funds from the ConVal Building 

Capital Reserve Fund for the 2022-2023 fiscal year to conduct an engineering study of the ConVal 

High School parking lot. 

Tim Grossi reported having contacted Nobis Engineering to evaluate the parking lot with additional 

information from the last time that the lot was looked at.  Expanded areas were part of the change.  

The result was a submittal not to exceed $80,900 for an engineering study. 

Janine Lesser that what is being asked is for the amount not to exceed $80,900 from the ConVal 

Building Capital Reserve Fund to conduct an engineering study. 

Dick Dunning moved to expend an amount, not to exceed $80,900 for an engineering study on the 
ConVal High School parking lot.   
Doug Sutherland seconded.  Unanimous.  
 
After hearing no public comment, Janine Lesser closed the Public Hearing at 7:12 p.m.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Brenda Marschok 
 

 


